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The Board of Commissioners for the County of Caswell, North Carolina met in a Regular Session 

meeting scheduled on Monday, June 16, 2025, at 6:30 pm at the Historic Courthouse, Courthouse 

Square, Yanceyville NC. 

Welcome: 

Chairman Yarbrough called the meeting to order. All were invited to pause for a moment of Silent 

Prayer and to recite the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Public Comments: 

Benton Covington-Thompson, 208 Blanch Road attended an informational session in Person County 

regarding the water impact from the Enbridge natural gas pipeline proposal. There were no Caswell 

County officials there. The next session is scheduled in Rockingham County on June 24, 2025 at 

6:00 pm. She noted that there were no sessions scheduled for Caswell County and due to the lack of 

any industry in the County, she questioned any benefit of the pipeline to Caswell County. She 

expressed concern about the safety of Enbridge natural gas line and its effects on water, health and 

safety of residents. 

Emily Pruitt, lifelong resident of Caswell County, employed with Caswell County Schools. She thanked 

the Board for visiting the schools and asked the Board to commit to invest in children by supporting 

staff and infrastructure in schools. 

Myriah Smith, a resident of Caswell County, and employee of Caswell County Schools thanked the 

Board for visiting the schools. 

Recognitions: 

Board members Smith, Rose and Ingram congratulated the 2025 Caswell County graduates. 

Commissioner Claggett recognized First Responders and the veteran population as June is PTSD 

Awareness Month. Coffee and conversation will be available for all veterans the 4th Wednesday of the 

month at 9 am at the Senior Center. 


















